
BOARD OF EDUCTION 
LABETTE COUNTY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 506 

ALTAMONT, KS  67330 
 

Mound Valley Grade School                   November 12, 2018                      7:00 p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Justin Bebb 
Gail Billman 
Greg Bogner 
Kevin Cole 
Rich Falkenstien 
Jessie Foister 
Dr. Kolette Smith 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
Dr. John Wyrick, Superintendent   Shane Holtzman, LCHS Principal 
Tony Blackwell, Asst. Superintendent  Jamie Hultz, Community Member   
Cindy Dean, Board Clerk    Marvin Jones, Community Member 
Braden Anderson, Community Member  Allie Kashka, LCHS Teacher 
Pryce Anderson, Community Member  Joe Kashka, 506 Maintenance Dept. 
Rodney Baker, Community Member   Justin McKee, Community Member 
David Baugher, Community Member   Russell McKee, Community Member 
Breanna Bedore, Community Member  Mark Moon, Community Member 
Kelly Swender Bedore, Community Member  Donny Peak, MdView Asst. Principal 
Tiffany Flatt, AGS Principal    Cami Raschen, Community Member 
Greg Garrett, Community Member   Ed Raschen, LCHS Asst. Principal 
Michaela Girard, Community Member  Russ Russell, Community Member 
Melissa Green, MDValley Principal   Ray Stalford, Community Member 
Bo Hedrick, Community Member   Sharon Stalford, Community Member 
Kim Hedrick, Community Member   Angie Kill-Victory, Community Member 
David Herold, Community Member   Gary Victory, Community Member 
Suzann Herold, Community Member   Colleen Williamson, Parsons Sun Editor 
Rex Hess, Community Member 
Sherri Hess, Community Member 
 
 
1.  Jessie Foister called the meeting to order.  Rich Falkenstien opened with prayer. 
 
2. Gail Billman moved to approve the printed agenda.  Kevin Cole seconded.  Motion 
    carried 7-0. 
 
 
 



3.  Consent Agenda 
     Gail Billman moved to approve the consent agenda.  Justin Bebb seconded.  Motion 
     carried 7-0. 
 
4.  Recognitions/Communications 
     Due to bad weather the Mound Valley Staff and Students were not available. 
 
5.  Recognitions of Visitors and Public Comments 

Justin Bebb moved the board go into executive session to discuss personnel matters of non-
elected personnel to protect the privacy interests of individuals involved and include Dr. 
Wyrick, Mr. Blackwell and Rodney Baker; and the board will return to the open meeting at 
7:10 p.m.  Kevin Cole seconded.  Motion carried 7-0. 

 
     Gail Billman moved to extend the executive session to 7:16 p.m.  Justin Bebb 
     seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
     No action was taken as a result of executive session. 
 
6.  Reports 
     6.1.  Superintendent Report 
             No report at this time 
 
     6.2  Administrative Report 
             No report at this time 
 
     6.3  KASB/Legislative 
             Gail Billman reported the KASB Convention is coming up November 30 – 
             December 2.  Mrs. Billman stated the tour destination is unknown at this 
             time and will be known soon.  Mrs. Billman stated she is very excited that  
             LCHS is presenting this year at the KASB Convention.  Mrs. Billman thanked 
            the board for having her serve on the KASB Board for the past years. 
  
     6.4  SEK Interlocal #637 
             Kevin Cole reported he and Chris Ratzlaff spent a day in October touring our grade  
             schools childhood development classrooms. Mr. Cole stated the SEK Interlocal 
             re-organized the Special Education structure this school year and everything is  
             going well.  Mr. Cole stated the next SEK Interlocal meeting is this Wednesday. 
      
7. Discussion Items 
     7.1  Jessie Foister reminded Board Members to get their Superintendent Evaluations 
            completed and returned to Cindy Dean this week.  Kevin Cole suggested a new 
            form to look into for future Superintendent Evaluations.  
 
 



 
 
8. Action Items 
     8.1  Rich Falkenstien moved to nominate Gail Billman as the USD 506 Voting Delegate and  
             Kevin Cole as an alternate for the KASB Delegate Assembly.  Justin Bebb seconded. 
             Motion carried 7-0. 
 
9.  Executive Session 
     9.1   Rich Falkenstien moved the board to enter into executive session to discuss personnel    

matters of non-elected personnel to protect the privacy interests of the individuals 
involved and for consultation with the Board’s attorney on a matter protected by the 
attorney-client privilege with potential action in open session to follow. To include Dr. 
Wyrick, Mr. Blackwell and Mr. Holtzman if needed; and the board will return to the 
open meeting at 7:45 p.m.  Gail Billman seconded.  Motion carried 7-0.   

 
Justin Bebb moved the board enter into executive session to discuss personnel matters 
of non-elected personnel to protect the privacy interests of the individuals involved and 
for Ed Raschen to have a choice to meet with the Board, Dr. Wyrick and Mr. Blackwell 
tonight in Executive Session or meet with Dr. Wyrick, Mr. Blackwell, Board President and 
Board Vice-President sometime during the week.  Mr. Raschen chose to meet in 
Executive Session tonight with the Board, Dr. Wyrick and Mr. Blackwell.  Kevin Cole 
seconded the motion to go into Executive Session with Dr. Wyrick, Mr.   

            Blackwell, Ed Raschen and return at 8:08 p.m.  Motion carried 7-0. 
 
            Gail Billman moved to extend the executive session to 8:35 p.m. and include the same 
            personnel.  Justin Bebb seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
            Gail BIllman moved to extend the executive session to 8:51 p.m. and include the same 
            personnel.  Kevin Cole seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
            No action was taken as a result of executive session. 
 
10.  Board Member Comments 
 
        Rich Falkenstien congratulated our FFA students for placing at the National FFA    
        Convention.  Mr. Falkenstien stated we are blessed to have the best teachers, staff and 
        coaches for our students. 
 
        Greg Bogner – No Comment 
   
        Justin Bebb thanked all the Board Members for all their time.  Mr. Bebb thanked all 
        the Veterans for their Military Service.  Mr. Bebb thanked all the community for attending 
        the board meeting tonight. 
   



       Jessie Foister congratulated Missy Page for her History Education Elementary Teacher of  
       the year award. 
 
 
 
 
          Gail Billman stated she loved all the Professional Development day comments from all the  
          LCHS teachers. Mrs. Billman stated several other neighboring school districts like our 
          Professional Development day when our teachers visit other districts.   
          Mrs. Billman wished our early graduates the best and also thanked the administration, 
          teachers and coaches of these graduating students for their dedication preparing these 
          students for their life after high school.  Mrs. Billman thanked Kevin Cole for serving on 
          the SEK Interlocal Board and publicizing our high quality education in our district. 
 
         Kevin Cole commended our early graduate students and wished them the best.  Mr. Cole 
         stated the early graduate letters prove they are prepared and ready for the life after  
         high school.    Mr. Cole stated he is excited to see the storm shelters being constructed 
         at the schools and thanked Dr. Wyrick for all his hard work getting FEMA funds for  
         our district.  Mr. Cole stated that touring our district is absolutely phenomenal seeing  
         what a great district we truly have.  Mr. Cole stated the LCHS “Newsies” Musical  
         performed last week was awesome. Mr. Cole thanked all the Veterans for their Military  
         Service.  Mr. Cole wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving. 
 
        Dr. Kolette Smith thanked Gail Billman for serving as a delegate and Kevin Cole for 
        taking her place.  Dr. Smith stated the LCHS “Newsies” Musical was fantastic.  Dr. Smith 
        thanked Heather Wilson, Theatre Students and all others that helped put the show 
        together.  Dr. Smith thanked Melissa Green and staff for the fabulous food tonight. 
        Dr. Smith stated the windows at Harrison Gym are going up this month and will look 
        great when complete.  Dr. Smith congratulated our LCHS Tennis students who competed 
        at State Tennis Tourney.   
 
     11.  Adjournment 
        Justin Bebb made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Gail Billman seconded the motion. 
        Motion carried 7-0.  The meeting adjourned at 9:02 p.m.  The next regular board meeting 
        will be December 10, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at LCHS. 
 
      
    
 
 
 
 
 
 


